
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Special Meeting 
Exploration Lab 

November 9, 2022 
 

APPROVED MINUTES 
 

President, William Meier, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
PRESENT: W. Meier, M. Moulton, C. Nedeau, L. Winter, B. Scheerer, S. Bliss, and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT: none 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Curt Babcock, Kristie Hall, Mark Mesbergen, Emily Mogren, Lillian Sutton, Joe Bush, and 
Angela Bush 

 
Public Comments 

None 
 
New Business 

11.9.22 – 494 – Approval of Resolution for Headlee and to have a Public Truth and Taxation Hearing 
It was moved by S. Bliss, supported by C. Nedeau to approve the Resolution for Headlee and to have a 
Public Truth and Taxation Hearing as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
Roll Call:   Meier: Aye     Bliss: Aye Moulton: Aye  Burmeister: Aye Nedeau: Aye  

Scheerer: Aye     Winter:  Aye 
 
11.9.22 – 495 – Approval of NM Educational Support Professionals Association Contract 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve the NM Educational Support Professionals 
Association Contract as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
11.9.22 - 496 – Approval of Expenditure for Tennis Court Renovations Pending City Grant 
It was moved by S. Bliss, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the Expenditure for Tennis Court Renovations 
of $100,000 Pending City Grant as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
 

Board Comments 
S. Burmeister – Susan thanked everyone for their support, DK-12 My Heart Safe School awarded to NM 
again. 
B. Scheerer – Ben thanked the community for support and is excited for the tennis court renovations. 
S. Bliss – Steve thanked everyone for their work with the elections, support contract and for the support of 
the tennis court renovation project. 
W. Meier – Will congratulated everyone on the elections and thanked the community for continuing to 
support the school. 
C. Nedeau – Carolyn congratulated everyone and thanked the community on the elections results. 



L. Winter – Lisa thanked everyone for their support with the elections, congratulations to the support staff 
for finalizing the contract and thank you Steve for all your work on the tennis court renovations project. 
C. Babcock – none 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, William Meier, President, adjourned 
the meeting at 8:56 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Carolyn Nedeau, Secretary Board of Education 
 
 
 


